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Mr. Chair,

Distinguished delegates,

I am pleased to introduce to you the report of the Committee for Programme

and Coordination at its 59th session, held from 3 to 28 June 2019, as contained in



2

Chief Executives Board for Coordination and the annual report on the United

Nations system support for the New Partnership for Africa’s



Turning to the question of evaluations, the Committee madespecific

recommendations on the reports of the Office of Internal Oversight Services on the

evaluation of

the Offices ofthe Special Representatives of the Secretary-Generalfor

Children and Armed Conflict, on Sexual Violence in Conflict and on

Violence against Children;

_ + the Department of Public Information;

- the Department for General



The Committee also considered the report of the Secretary-General on the

United Nations system support for the New Partnership for Africa’s

Development but did not make any recommendationsthereon.

Thank you, Mr. Chair.




